APPENDIX C

JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM MEETING

23 DECEMBER 2004

Present:
Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors E Firth, R Knapton, 

M Bowman and J Geddes 

M Mooney, J Gooding, A Brown, J Egan, K Hook with

Tina Meyer and Keith Power (Audit Commission)

Apologies:
Councillor R Bloxham and G Connolly

JMT
200/04
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 9 DECEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 9 December were received with the following matters arising.

JMT
199/04
Talkin Tarn

Follows the report on Talkin Tarn submitted to the Executive on 20 December 2004, it was agreed to look at the process leading up to the next full Council meeting to ensure the issues raised by Members at the last Council meeting (November 2004) were being fully resolved.

JMT
201/04
MINUTES OF EMG HELD ON 6 DECEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 6 December 2004 were received with the following matters arising.


EMG
158/04
Workforce Development Strategy

M Mooney confirmed that following her discussion with the Leader she would contact Burnley Council, as suggested by Councillor Geddes.  It was felt by Councillor Geddes that we could learn from Burnely’s experience.

JMT
202/04
MINUTES OF CMT HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2004

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 November were received with the following matters arising.

CMT
199/04
CHA Neighbourhood Agreements


J Gooding confirmed that the ‘signing ceremony’ had been delayed by CHA.


CMT
198/04
Project Management – Prince 2



Agreed that this topic would be discussed at JMT to enable the Executive to be updated.

JMT
203/04
ANNUAL AUDIT & INSPECTION LETTER – 2003/2004

Tina Meyer and Keith Power from the Audit Commission went through the key issues in the draft letter and the messages for the City Council.

Executive Members asked a number of questions regarding the letter and M Mooney confirmed that this was the second draft and that a number of changes to the letter had been made by the Audit Commission, following discussions with EMG.

Following discussion, one or two minor changes were made to the draft and the final document will be published at the end of December 2004.

It was felt that the all Group Leaders should be sent a copy of the final letter and that Fiona Daley should be invited to the next Group Leaders’ Meeting; that Corporate Resources O & S Committee be sent a copy and Tina Meyer be invited to the meeting.  CMT will discuss the letter and any actions to be taken at its next meeting in January 2005.

Direction of Travel Review

Keith Power confirmed that this had now been finalised.

Tina Meyer and Keith Power were thanked for their attendance at the meeting.

JMT
204/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cumbria Inward Investment Agency

A further discussion should take place at a future JMT meeting.

Budget 2005/06 

A Brown confirmed that a meeting with the LEAG had taken place.

The meeting closed at 12.00 noon

